RESISTANCE

HOW WOMEN SAVED DEMOCRACY FROM DONALD TRUMP

Jennifer Rubin



WILLIAM MORROW

An Imprint of HarperCollinsPublishers

RESISTANCE. Copyright © 2021 by Jennifer Rubin. All rights reserved. Printed in the United States of America. No part of this book may be used or reproduced in any manner whatsoever without written permission except in the case of brief quotations embodied in critical articles and reviews. For information, address HarperCollins Publishers, 195 Broadway, New York, NY 10007.

HarperCollins books may be purchased for educational, business, or sales promotional use. For information, please email the Special Markets Department at SPsales@harpercollins.com.

FIRST EDITION

Designed by Elina Cohen Illustration by Vi-An Nguyen

Library of Congress Cataloging-in-Publication Data has been applied for.

ISBN 978-0-06-298213-1

21 22 23 24 25 LSC 10 9 8 7 6 5 4 3 2 1

SOURCES

Chapter 1

INTERVIEWS

Neera Tanden, interview by author, May 23, 2019 Ilyse Hogue, interviews by author, July 3, 2019, and September 3, 2019 Sarah Longwell, interviews by author, September 11, 2002, and April 2, 2000

Abigail Spanberger, interviews by author, May 21, 2019, and August 21, 2019

WORKS CITED

- Cary, Mary Kate. "Ruth Bader Ginsburg's Experience Shows the Supreme Court Needs More Women." *U.S. News & World Report*, May 20, 2009. https://www.usnews.com/opinion/blogs/mary-kate-cary/2009/05/20/ruth-bader-ginsburgs-experience-shows-the-supreme-court-needs-more-women.
- Clinton, Hillary Rodham. "Nancy Pelosi." *Time* 100. *Time*, April 2019. https://time.com/collection/100-most-influential-people-2019/5567750/nancy-pelosi-2/.
- Collins, Eliza. "CNN Denies Trump's Demand to Donate \$5 Million, Risking Debate Boycott." *Politico*, December 3, 2015. https://www.politico.com/story/2015/12/cnn-rejects-trump-debate-demands-216388.

Chapter 2

INTERVIEWS

Susan Carroll, interview by author, June 27, 2019 Palmieri interview. Palmieri, Jennifer, "Dear Madam President: An Open

Letter to the Women Who Will Run the World." Hachette Book Group (2018).

- Bacon, Perry, Jr. "'An Enormous Deal': A Look at Hillary Clinton's Promise of a Cabinet Full of Women." NBCNews.com, May 2, 2016. https://www.nbcnews.com/politics/2016-election/enormous-deal-look-hillary-clinton-s-promise-cabinet-full-women-n564761.
- Barbara Lee Family Foundation and Center for American Women and Politics. "Finding Gender in Election 2016: Lessons from Presidential Gender Watch." https://cawp.rutgers.edu/sites/default/files/resources/presidential_gender_gap_highlights.pdf.
- Bowman, Bridget. "GOP Women's Group Looks to Be a Force in Future Elections." *Roll Call*, November 13, 2020. https://www.rollcall.com/2020/11/13/gop-womens-group-looks-to-be-a-force-in-future-elections/.
- Carmon, Irin. "A 50/50 Cabinet? The Rest of the World Yawns." MSNBC .com, September 25, 2020. https://www.msnbc.com/msnbc/5050 -cabinet-the-rest-the-world-yawns-msna839376.
- Center for American Women and Politics. "Widows Who Succeeded Their Husbands in Congress." 2017. https://cawp.rutgers.edu/sites/default/files/resources/widows.pdf.
- ——. "Women in the US Congress 2016." January 5, 2017. https://cawp.rutgers.edu/women-us-congress-2016.
- Clinton, Hillary Rodham. What Happened. London: Simon & Schuster UK, 2018.
- CNN Money. "Fortune 500: Top Women CEOs." *May 3, 2010.* https://money.cnn.com/magazines/fortune/fortune500/2010/womenceos/.
- Cox, Daniel, and Robert P. Jones. "Two-Thirds of Trump Supporters Say Nation Needs a Leader Willing to Break the Rules." Public Religion Research Institute, April 7, 2016. https://www.prri.org/research/prri-atlantic-poll-republican-democratic-primary-trump-supporters/.
- Dittmar, Kelly. "Disrupting Masculine Dominance." In *Gender and Elections*, edited by Susan J. Carroll and Richard L. Fox, chapter 2. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2018.
- Dittmar, Kelly, Kira Sanbonmatsu, and Susan J. Carroll. A Seat at the Table: Congresswomen's Perspectives on Why Their Presence Matters. New York: Oxford University Press, 2018.
- Duerst-Lahti, Georgia, and Madison Oakley. In *Gender and Elections*, edited by Susan J. Carroll and Richard L. Fox, 37–39. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2018.

- Eagleton Institute of Politics. Conversation with Hillary Rodham Clinton at Rutgers University, April 2018. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dmZIdq0eGR8.
- Flaherty, Colleen. "Study Finds Gains in Faculty Diversity, But Not on the Tenure Track." *Inside Higher Ed*, August, 22, 2016. https://www.insidehighered.com/news/2016/08/22/study-finds-gains-faculty-diversity-not-tenure-trackglass-ceiling-female-attorneys-now-face-a-concrete-wall/?sh=5ec852838f39.
- Graf, Nikki, Anna Brown, and Eileen Patten. "The Narrowing, But Persistent, Gender Gap in Pay." Pew Research Center, March 22, 2019. https://www.pewresearch.org/fact-tank/2019/03/22/gender-pay-gap-facts/.
- Haub, C., and T. Kaneda (2015). 2014 World Population Data Sheet— Population Reference Bureau. Prb.org. https://www.prb.org/2014 -world-population-data-sheet/.
- Labor Review. https://www.bls.gov/opub/mlr/2002/05/art2full.pdf.
- Marcus, Bonnie. "Forget the Glass Ceiling. Female Attorneys Now Face A Concrete Wall." *Forbes*, June 15, 2018. https://www.forbes.com/sites/bonniemarcus/2018/06/15/forget-the-glass-ceiling-female-attorneys-now-face-a-concrete-wall/?sh=38bbfb5c38f3.
- OpenSecrets. "EMILY's List Outside Spending." opensecrets.org, April 2008. https://www.opensecrets.org/outsidespending/detail .php?cmte=C00193433&cycle=2008.
- Palmieri, Jennifer. "Inside the Last Days of the Hillary Clinton Campaign." Time, March 21, 2018. https://time.com/5207773/jennifer-palmieri -hillary-clinton-campaign/.
- Ross, Martha. "Hillary Clinton's Defeat Crushes Many Women's Hopes." Mercury News, November 10, 2016. https://www.mercurynews.com/2016/11/09/hillary-clintons-defeat-crushes-many-womens-hopes/.
- Seelye, Katharine Q., and Claire Cain Miller. "Female Clinton Supporters Are Left Feeling Gutted." *New York Times*, November 11, 2016. https://www.nytimes.com/2016/11/11/us/politics/female-clinton-supporters-are-left-feeling-gutted.html.
- Stracqualursi, Veronica. "Hillary Clinton Cites Sexism in Criticism She Should Exit Political Stage." CNN.com, March 30, 2018. https://www.cnn.com/2018/03/30/politics/hillary-clinton-election-loss/index.html.
- Swank, Eric. "Who Voted for Hillary Clinton?" *The 2016 US Presidential Election and the LGBTQ Community*, 2020, 23–44. doi:10.4324/9780429058639–3.
- Toossi, Mitra. "A Century of Change: the U.S. Labor Force, 1950–2050." Monthly Labor Review, US Bureau of Labor Statistics, May 2002. https://www.bls.gov/opub/mlr/2002/article/century-of-change-the-us-labor-force-1950-2050.htm.

- Toossi, Mitra, and Teresa L. Morisi. "Women in the Workforce Before, During, and After the Great Recession." *Spotlight on Statistics*, US Bureau of Labor Statistics, July 2017. https://www.bls.gov/spotlight/2017/women-in-the-workforce-before-during-and-after-the-great-recession/pdf/women-in-the-workforce-before-during-and-after-the-great-recession.pdf.
- Traister, Rebecca. Good and Mad: The Revolutionary Power of Women's Anger. New York: Simon & Schuster, 2019.
- US Census Bureau Public Information Office. "More Working Women Than Men Have College Degrees, Census Bureau Reports." May 19, 2016. https://www.census.gov/newsroom/releases/archives/education/cb11-72.html.
- Wells, Jean A. "Women Workers in 1960: Geographical Differences."

 Women's Bureau, US Department of Labor, 1962. https://fraser
 .stlouisfed.org/files/docs/publications/women/b0284_dolwb_1962.pdf.
- Wu, April Yanyuan, et al. "How Do Trends in Women's Labor Force Activity and Marriage Patterns Affect Social Security Replacement Rates?" *Social Security Bulletin*, vol. 73, vol. 4. https://www.ssa.gov/policy/docs/ssb/v73n4/v73n4p1.html#:~:text=The%20increase%20 in%20labor%20force,(Kreider%20and%20Ellis%202011).
- Yeager, Holly. "Does EMILY's List Still Matter?" American Prospect, July 7, 2008. https://prospect.org/online-extras/emily-s-list-still-matter/.
- Zarya, Valentina. "Female Founders Got 2% of Venture Capital Dollars in 2017." *Fortune*, January 31, 2018. https://fortune.com/2018/01/31/female-founders-venture-capital-2017/.

Chapter 3

INTERVIEWS

Stephanie Schriock, interviews with author, June 7, 2019, and March 10, 2020

Leah Greenberg, interview with author, June 21, 2019 Carol Catron, interview with author Susan Griffin, interview with author, November 5, 2019 Jennifer Levin, interview with author July 31, 2019

WORKS CITED

Center for American Progress. "The Path Forward: Economic and Democratic Renewal." 2016. https://cdn.americanprogress.org/content/uploads/2016/12/21082232/CAP_PathForward.pdf.

Chapter 4

INTERVIEWS

Kamala Harris, interview with author, February 7, 2019 Schriock, op. cit. Sarah Schulz, interview with author, May 29, 2019 Carol Catron interview with author, November 22, 2019

- Carlson, Kate. "400-Plus Rally in Midland Women's March." *Midland Daily News*, January 23, 2018. https://www.ourmidland.com/news/article/400-plus-rally-nbsp-in-Midland-Women-s-March-12513675.php.
- Chenoweth, Erica J. "Analysis: This is what we learned by counting the women's marches." *Washington Post*, April 18, 2019. https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/monkey-cage/wp/2017/02/07/this-is-what-we-learned-by-counting-the-womens-marches/.
- Futter, Maddy, et al. "The W.O.M.A.N. Behind the Marches." *Update*, February 7, 2017. https://update.midlandps.org/index.php/2017/02/the -w-o-m-a-n-behind-the-marches/.
- Hartocollis, Anemona, and Yamiche Alcindor. "Women's March Highlights as Huge Crowds Protest Trump: 'We're Not Going Away.'" New York Times, January 21, 2017. https://www.nytimes.com/2017/01/21/us/womens-march.html.
- Kennett, John. "Sarah Schulz Considers Run for 98th House." *Midland Daily News*, January 25, 2018. https://www.ourmidland.com/news/article/Sarah-Schulz-considers-run-for-98th-House-12524334.php.
- Rubin, Jennifer. "What a Difference a Day Makes: A Reprise of the March on Washington." *Washington Post*, August 28, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2020/08/28/what-difference-day-makes-reprise-march-washington/.
- Scherer, Michael. "Trump Inauguration: David Brock Plots Revenge." *Time*, January 20, 2017. https://time.com/4641901/trump-inauguration-david-brock/.
- Sedmak, Ryan. "Nancy Pelosi: 'We don't agonize, we organize.'" *Yahoo!News*, November 7, 2018. https://news.yahoo.com/nancy-pelosi-apos-don-t-134432278.html.
- Wilcox, Allison. "WOMAN leader: We Want a Better America for Us All." Midland Daily News, November 4, 2020. https://www.ourmidland .com/opinion/voices/article/WOMAN-leader-We-want-a-better -America-for-us-all-15696842.php.

Chapter 5

INTERVIEWS

Tanden, op. cit. Angel Padilla, interview with author, September 4, 2019 Susan Griffin, interview with author Greenberg, op. cit.

- CBS News. "Trump Travel Ban Sparks Protests at Airports Nationwide." January 29, 2017. https://www.cbsnews.com/news/donald-trump-travel-ban-sparks-protests-at-airports-nationwide-seattle-tacoma/.
- Baker, Chris. "Syracuse's Leftist Tea Party: Meet the Protesters behind the 1,000-person Airport Rally." *Syracuse.com*, January 30, 2017. https://www.syracuse.com/news/2017/01/syracuses_left-leaning_tea_party_how_trump_energized_1000s_of_protesters.html.
- Bangor Daily News. "Trump to Senate Republicans: Kill Obamacare Now, Replace Later." July 30, 2017. https://bangordailynews.com/2017/06/30/politics/trump-to-senate-republicans-kill-obamacare-now-replace-later/.
- Beam, Adam. "Rural hospitals face uncertainty with health care proposals." Associate Press, July 19, 2017. https://apnews.com/article/af13117e66c447cbab04e6e5fc1b1116.
- Calsyn, Maura. "The Senates ACA Repeal Bill Would Devastate Rural Communities." Center for American Progress, July 12, 2017. https://www.americanprogress.org/issues/healthcare/news/2017/07/12/435637/senates-aca-repeal-bill-devastate-rural-communities/.
- de Vogue, Ariane, Eli Watkins, and Alanne Orjoux. "Judges Temporarily Block Part of Trump's Immigration Order, WH Stands by It." CNN .com, January 29, 2017. https://www.cnn.com/2017/01/28/politics/2 -iraqis-file-lawsuit-after-being-detained-in-ny-due-to-travel-ban/index .html.
- Dreyfuss, Ben. "A Federal Judge Just Issued a Stay against Donald Trump's 'Muslim Ban.'" *Mother Jones*, January 29, 2017. https://www.motherjones.com/politics/2017/01/muslim-ban-federal-court/.
- Greenberg, Leah. "How Progressive Activists Turned the Table on Republicans to Help Save Obamacare." *Rolling Stone*, November 4, 2019. https://www.rollingstone.com/politics/politics-features/we-are-indivisible-excerpt-progressives-obamacare-affordable-care-act-907275/.
- Jordan, Glenn. "Move to Repeal Affordable Care Act 'Just Inviting Chaos,' Maine Leaders Say." *Press Herald*, July 4, 2020. https://www

- .pressherald.com/2020/07/04/defeat-of-obamacare-would-be-catastrophic-for-many-in-maine-state-leaders-say/.
- Knefel, John. "Inside the Huge JFK Airport Protest Over Trump's Muslim Ban." *Rolling Stone*, June 25, 2018. https://www.rollingstone.com/politics/politics-features/inside-the-huge-jfk-airport-protest-over-trumps-muslim-ban-124190/.
- Lutey, Tom. "As Health Care Battle Reignites, Daines and Tester Once Again Are on Opposing Sides." *Montana Standard*, September 22, 2017. https://mtstandard.com/news/state-and-regional/as-health-care-battle -reignites-daines-and-tester-once-again/article_3b34c332-82c0-56d0 -80f1-11bf64c7d8c8.html.
- Martinson, Erica. "Here's What Happens in Alaska with a Straight Repeal of the Affordable Care Act." *Anchorage Daily News*, December 2, 2017. https://www.adn.com/politics/2017/07/19/heres-what-happens-in-alaska-with-a-straight-repeal-of-the-affordable-care-act/.
- McCausland, Phil. "Sen. Collins Has 'Serious Reservations' Over GOP's Obamacare Repeal." NBCNews.com, September 24, 2017. https://www.nbcnews.com/politics/politics-news/sen-collins-has-serious-reservations-over-gop-s-obamacare-repeal-n804261.
- Newman, Andy. "Highlights: Reaction to Trump's Travel Ban." New York Times, January 29, 2017. https://www.nytimes.com/2017/01/29/nyregion/trump-travel-ban-protests-briefing.html.
- Ramesh, Tarun, and Emily Gee. "Rural Hospital Closures Reduce Access to Emergency Care." Center for American Progress, September 9, 2019. https://www.americanprogress.org/issues/healthcare/reports/2019/09/09/474001/rural-hospital-closures-reduce-access-emergency-care/.
- Scott, Dylan, and Sarah Kliff. "Why Obamacare Repeal Failed." *Vox*, July 31, 2017. https://www.vox.com/policy-and-politics/2017/7/31 /16055960/why-obamacare-repeal-failed.
- Seipel, Brooke. "ACLU Celebrates: 'I Hope Trump Enjoys Losing.'"

 The Hill, January 28, 2017. https://thehill.com/blogs/blog-briefing
 -room/news/316716-aclu-celebrates-victory-i-hope-trump-enjoys
 -losing.
- Sperance, Cameron. "Obamacare Repeal Could Cripple Rural Hospitals and Lead to More Closures." *Forbes*, July 26, 2017. https://www.forbes.com/sites/bisnow/2017/07/26/obamacare-repeal-could-cripple-rural-hospitals-and-lead-to-more-closures/.
- WGNO Web Desk. "#ResistTrumpTuesday Protest Returns to Sen. Cassidys Office over Immigration Ban." WGNO, January 31, 2017. https://wgno.com/news/local/resisttrumptuesday-protest-returns-to-sen-cassidys-office-over-immigration-ban/.

Chapter 6

INTERVIEWS

Schriock, op. cit. Griffin, op. cit.

- "Alabama Senate Election Results." Washington Post, 2017. https://www.washingtonpost.com/special-election-results/alabama/.
- AL.com Editorial Board. "Our View: Voters Must Reject Moore; We Endorse Jones." Al.com, November 19, 2017. https://www.al.com/opinion/2017/11/our_view_alabama_voters_must_r.html.
- Fausset, Richard. "For Alabama Women, Disgust, Fatigue and a Sense Moore Could Win Anyway." *New York Times*, November 11, 2017. https://www.nytimes.com/2017/11/10/us/alabama-women-roy-moore.html.
- Johnson, Katanga, and Heather Timmons. "How Stacey Abrams paved the way for a Democratic victory in 'New Georgia.'" Reuters, November 9, 2020. https://www.reuters.com/article/usa-election-georgia/how-stacey-abrams-paved-the-way-for-a-democratic-victory-in-new-georgia-idUSKBN27P197.
- McCrummen, Stephanie, Beth Reinhard, and Alice Crites. "Woman says Roy Moore initiated sexual encounter when she was 14, he was 32." Washington Post, November 9, 2017. https://www.washingtonpost.com/investigations/woman-says-roy-moore-initiated-sexual-encounter-when-she-was-14-he-was-32/2017/11/09/1f495878-c293-11e7-afe9-4f60b5a6c4a0_story.html.
- Naylor, Brian. "'Black Votes Matter': African-Americans Propel Jones to Alabama Win." NPR.org, December 13, 2017. https://www.npr.org/2017/12/13/570531505/black-votes-matter-african-americans-propel-iones-to-alabama-win.
- Nilsen, Ella. "The Women, People of Color, and LGBTQ Candidates Who Made History in the 2017 Election." *Vox*, November 8, 2017. https://www.vox.com/policy-and-politics/2017/11/8/16622884/women-minorities-lgbtq-candidates-made-history.
- Nirappil, Fenit. "3 Democrats Who Never Held Office Vying to Be Virginia's Lieutenant Governor." *Washington Post*, May 23, 2017. https://www.washingtonpost.com/local/virginia-politics/3 -democrats-who-never-held-office-vying-to-be-virginias-lieutenant -governor/2017/05/22/6b24b648-3b34-11e7-9e48-c4f199710b69_story html
- Przybyla, Heidi M. "It Wasn't Just a 'March': Six Months Later, Virginia Women Run for Office." *USA Today*, July 18, 2017. https://www

- .usatoday.com/story/news/politics/2017/07/18/wasnt-just-march-six -months-later-virginia-women-run-office/484192001/.
- Savransky, Rebecca. "DNC chair: Black Women Are the 'Backbone' of the Democratic Party." *The Hill*, December 13, 2017. https://thehill .com/homenews/campaign/364719-dnc-chair-black-women-are-the -backbone-of-the-democratic-party.
- Vazquez, Lucas. "Virginia's first Vietnamese-American legislator wants to inspire others to run." NBC News, November 17, 2017. https://www.nbcnews.com/news/asian-america/virginia-s-first-vietnamese-american-legislator-wants-inspire-others-run-n821481.
- Watson, Kathryn. "Trump at rally says country "can't afford" to lose a Senate seat." CBS News, December 9, 2017. https://www.cbsnews.com/news/trump-at-rally-says-country-cant-afford-to-lose-a-senate-seat/.
- Weigel, David, and Lauren Tierney. "The Seven Political States of Texas." Washington Post, October 4, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/graphics/2020/politics/texas-political-geography/.

Chapter 7

INTERVIEWS

Angie Maxwell, website of the Diane D. Blair Center of Southern Politics & Society

Mindy Finn, interview with author May 22, 2019 Jennifer Lim, interview with author, May 17, 2019 Meghan Milloy, interview with author, August 16, 2019

INFORMED RESEARCH

Anna Greenberg, interview with author, May 13, 2019 Cooperman, interview with author, June 20, 2019 Kelly Dittmar, interview with author Regina Lawrence, interview with author July 10, 2019 Robert P. Jones, interview with author, May 28, 2019

- Abramowitz, Alan, and Ruy Teixeira. "The Decline of the White Working Class and the Rise of a Mass Upper-Middle Class." *Political Science Quarterly* 124, no. 3 (2009): 391–422. http://www.jstor.org/stable /25655694.
- Adler, K. "Why I, a Republican, Am Voting for Hillary Clinton." *Marie Claire*, October 18, 2016. https://www.marieclaire.com/politics/news/a23128/im-a-republican-voting-for-hillary-clinton/.

- Agiesta, J. "Poll: Most see a Hillary Clinton victory and a fair count ahead." CNN, October 25, 2016. https://www.cnn.com/2016/10/25/politics/hillary-clinton-2016-election-poll/index.html.
- American Principles Project. "Tell WaPo: "Stop Calling Jennifer Rubin a Conservative." (n.d.) https://americanprinciplesproject.org/petitions/tell-wapo-stop-calling-jennifer-rubin-a-conservative/.
- Black, Earl, and Merle Black. *The Rise of Southern Republicans*. Cambridge, MA: Belknap Press, 2004.
- Charen, Mona. "Opinion: Beware Electing a Dangerous Narcissist." *Pocono Record*, March 24, 2016. https://www.poconorecord.com/article/20160324/opinion/160329745.
- ——. "I'm Glad I Got Booed at CPAC." New York Times, February 25, 2018. https://www.nytimes.com/2018/02/25/opinion/im-glad-i-got-booed-at-cpac.html.
- Center for American Women and Politics. "Unfinished Business." (n.d.). Accessed January 28, 2021, from https://womenrun.rutgers.edu/why-how-women-run/.
- Concha, J. "Conservatives to Washington Post: Jennifer Rubin Isn't One of Us; Hire Someone New." *The Hill*, October 4, 2018. https://thehill.com/homenews/media/409867-conservatives-to-washington-post-jennifer-rubin-isnt-one-of-us-hire-someone.
- Conversation, The. "Paradox: Here's why White evangelical women love Donald Trump." Raw Story, December 17, 2020. https://www.rawstory.com/2019/02/strange-paradoxical-reasons-white-evangelical-women-love-donald-trump/?utm_source=fark&utm_medium=website&utm_content=link&ICID=ref_fark.
- CNN 2016 exit polls. https://www.cnn.com/election/2016/results/exit-polls.
- Crowley, M., et al. "Did Bill Kristol's Miscalculations Help Create Donald Trump?" *Politico*, July 2016. https://www.politico.com/magazine/story/2016/07/2016-bill-kristol-republicans-conservative-movement-donald-trump-politics-214025.
- Gaddini, Katie. "Donald Trump: Why White evangelical women support him." The Conversation, 2020. https://theconversation.com/donald-trump-why-white-evangelical-women-support-him-112041.
- Hansen, S. B. *The Politics of Sex: Public opinion, parties, and presidential elections.* New York: Routledge, 2014.
- Jorgensen, Katrina. "A Trump Trainwreck is the only thing that will save the Republican Party." *The Guardian*, August 4, 2016. https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2016/aug/04/donald-trump-2016-election-loss-save-republican-party.
- Kristol, Bill. Twitter, January 29, 2017. https://twitter.com/billkristol/status/825720952256348161?lang=en.

- Lawless, J. L., and R. L. Fox. Women, Men & US Politics: 10 Big Questions. New York: W.W. Norton & Company, 2017.
- Maxwell, Angie, and Todd Shields. *The Long Southern Strategy: How Chasing White Voters in the South Changed American Politics.* New York: Oxford University Press, 2019.
- Moody, Chris. "Republican Women Organize to Support Clinton." CNN, July 3, 2016. https://www.cnn.com/2016/07/02/politics/republican -women-organize-to-support-clinton/index.html.
- Nance, Penny Young. "Opinion: How evangelical women will vote in 2016." CNN, November 1, 2016. https://www.cnn.com/2016/11/01/opinions/women-evangelicals-in-election-2016-nance-young/index.html.
- Navarro, Ana. "Ana Navarro: I'm voting for Hillary Clinton—and Against Donald Trump." CNN, November 7, 2016. https://www.cnn.com/2016/11/07/opinions/navarro-republican-voting-for-clinton/index.html.
- NPR. "Barbershop: Trump, Women and The Republican Party." *All Things Considered*, October 8, 2016. https://www.npr.org/2016/10/08/497200495/barbershop-trump-women-and-the-republican-party.
- Republican National Committee. "Growth & Opportunity Report." 2013. https://online.wsj.com/public/resources/documents/RNCreport03182013.pdf.
- Reuters. Business & Financial News, U.S & International Breaking News. (n.d.) from Lopez, Luciana, and Michelle Conlin. "Fed up with Washington, Trump's 'Deplorables' Shake up the Elite." Reuters. November 9, 2016. https://www.reuters.com/article/idUSKBN1341AB?edition-redirect=ca.
- Scott, Eugene. "White Women Helped Elect Trump. Now He's Losing Their Support." Washington Post, April 28, 2019. https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/the-fix/wp/2018/01/22/white-women-helped-elect-trump-now-hes-losing-their-support/.
- Serreze, Mary C. "William Kristol Talks 'Never Trump' Conservatism at Amherst College." MassLive.com, November 17, 2017. https://www.masslive.com/politics/2017/11/conservative_william_kristol_a.html.

Chapter 8

INTERVIEWS

Abigail Spanberger, interviews with author May 2, 2019, and August 21, 2019 Amy McGrath, interview with author, March 10, 2019, and October 10, 2019 Katie Porter, interviews with author, July 12, 2019, and August 28, 2018

INFORMED RESEARCH

Amanda Renteria, interview with author, June 6, 2019

WORKS CITED

Schneider, Elena. "Something Has Actually Changed: Women, Minorities, First-Time Candidates Drive Democratic House Hopes." *Politico*, September 11, 2018. https://www.politico.com/story/2018/09/11/white -men-democratic-house-candidates-813717.

Chapter 9

INTERVIEWS

Randi Weingarten, interview with author, September 4, 2019 Schriock, op. cit.

Catron, op. cit.

Laurie Woodward Garcia, interview with author, November 4, 2019 Lane Murdock, interview with author

- "The Condition of Education" (n.d.). https://nces.ed.gov/programs/coe/indicator_clr.asp.
- Alter, Charlotte. "The School Shooting Generation Has Had Enough." Time, March 22, 2018. https://time.com/longform/never-again -movement/.
- Brenan, Megan. "Support for Stricter U.S. Gun Laws at Lowest Level Since 2016." Gallup.com, January 14, 2021. https://news.gallup.com/poll/325004/support-stricter-gun-laws-lowest-level-2016.aspx.
- Carranza, Rafael, et al. "Arizonans protest immigration policy at Families Belong Together marches." AzCentral.com, June 30, 2018. https://www.azcentral.com/story/news/politics/immigration/2018/06/30/family-separation-trump-immigration-protests-arizona/747184002/.
- Cassidy, John. "What the Polls Show in the Run-Up to the Midterm Elections." New Yorker, November 2, 2018. https://www.newyorker.com/news/our-columnists/there-are-tight-races-everywhere-in-the-runup-to-the-midterm-elections.
- CBS News.com Staff. "CBS Poll: The Gender Gap on Guns." CBS News, May 14, 2000. https://www.cbsnews.com/news/cbs-poll-the-gender -gap-on-guns/.
- Connolly, Griffin. "Democrats' Final Midterm Pitch: Two Words—Health Care." *Roll Call*, November 11, 2018. https://www.rollcall.com/2018/11/06/democrats-final-midterm-pitch-two-words-health-care/.

- Cunningham, Paige Winfield. "Analysis | The Health 202: Trump's Moves Haven't Yet Significantly Decreased the Number of People with Health Insurance." Washington Post, July 17, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/powerpost/paloma/the-health-202/2018/05/22/the-health-202-trump-s-moves-haven-t-yet-significantly-decreased-the-number-of-people-with-health-insurance/5b03173d1b326b492dd07e04/.
- Dittmar, Kelly, Kira Sanbonmatsu, and Susan J. Carroll. "Why Electing More Women to Congress Is a "Big Thing." Center for American Women and Politics, August 24, 2018. https://cawp.rutgers.edu/footnotes/why-electing-more-women-congress-%E2%80%9Cbig-thing%E2%80%9D.
- Dodson, Tim. "Hundreds protest Trump immigration policies at 'Families Belong Together' rally in Richmond." *Richmond Times-Dispatch*, June 30, 2018. https://richmond.com/news/local/hundreds-protest-trump-immigration-policies-at-families-belong-together-rally-in-richmond/article_5a604312-d6f7-5f4e-8c16-8bc80ff74c4e.html.
- Falk, Mallory. "Across Southern New Mexico, Indivisible Groups Gear Up for Midterm Elections." https://www.krwg.org/post/across-southern -new-mexico-indivisible-groups-gear-midterm-elections.
- Fielhouston. "PRESS ADVISORY: Houston Rallies to End Family Separation." July 29, 2018. https://fielhouston.org/2018/06/29/press -advisory-houston-rallies-to-end-family-separation/.
- Indivisible Key Issues. https://indivisible.org/prioritizing-key-policy -issues.
- Indivisible. "Families Belong Together Protests." June 18, 2018. http://www.indivisibleoc.org/families-belong-together-protests/.
- Jordan, Mary and Scott Clement. "Echoes of Vietnam: Millions of Americans Are Taking to the Streets." Washington Post, April 6, 2018. https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/national/wp/2018/04/06/feature/in-reaction-to-trump-millions-of-americans-are-joining-protests-and-getting-political/.
- King, Ledyard, and Korte, Gregory. "Trump Vows Tougher Background Checks, Mental Health Screens for Gun Buyers in Meeting with Students." *USA Today*, February 22, 2018. https://www.usatoday.com/story/news/politics/2018/02/21/president-trump-holds-listening-session-parents-students-prevent-school-massacres/358927002/.
- Langer Research Associates. "Many See Societal Issues in CT Shootings; Most Back Ban on High-Capacity Clips." ABC News/Washington Post Poll, December 17, 2012. https://www.langerresearch.com/wp-content/uploads/1145a1GunControl.pdf.

- Magnoli, Mike. "Miramar ICE office has hundreds of immigrants and protesters." CBS12, June 21, 2018. https://cbs12.com/news/local/miramar-ice-office-has-hundreds-of-immigrants-and-protesters.
- Miller, Emily McFarlan, and Yonat Shimron. "Why Is Jeff Sessions Quoting Romans 13 and Why Is the Bible Verse So Often Invoked?" *USA Today*, June 16, 2018. https://www.usatoday.com/story/news/2018/06/16/jeff-sessions-bible-romans-13-trump-immigration-policy/707749002/.
- Quinnipiac University. Poll Release Detail. July 18, 2021. https://poll.qu.edu/national/release-detail?ReleaseID=3687.
- Reilly, Katie. "Exactly How Teachers Came to Be So Underpaid in America." *Time*, September 13, 2018. https://time.com/longform/teaching-in-america/.
- Schochet, Leila. "Trump's Family Incarceration Policy Threatens Healthy Child Development." Center for American Progress, July 12, 2018. https://www.americanprogress.org/issues/early-childhood/reports/2018/07/12/453378/trumps-family-incarceration-policy-threatens-healthy-child-development/.
- Stewart, Chelsea. "David Hogg Is Taking a Gap Year Before College & His Reason Is Kind of Perfect." Elite Daily, April 10, 2018. https://www.elitedaily.com/p/where-is-david-hogg-going-to-college-hes-taking-a-gap-year-8740348.
- United States Department of Justice. "Attorney General Announces Zero-Tolerance Policy for Criminal Illegal Entry." April 6, 2018. https://www.justice.gov/opa/pr/attorney-general-announces-zero-tolerance-policy-criminal-illegal-entry.
- Van Dam, Andrew. "Teacher Strikes Made 2018 the Biggest Year for Worker Protest in a Generation." Washington Post, February 14, 2019. https://www.washingtonpost.com/us-policy/2019/02/14/with-teachers-lead-more-workers-went-strike-than-any-year-since/.
- Velasquez, J. J. "At 'Rally for Our Children,' Hundreds Call for End to Immigrant Family Separations at Border." *San Antonio Report*, June 1, 2018. https://sanantonioreport.org/at-rally-for-our-children-hundreds-call-for-end-to-immigrant-family-separations-at-border/.
- Walters, Edgar. "Nancy Pelosi: Democrats should focus on health care, working families not abolishing ICE." *Texas Tribune*, September 29, 2018. https://www.texastribune.org/2018/09/29/nancy-pelosi-democrats-should-focus-healthcare-working-families/.
- Weingarten, Randi. "Electing to Improve People's Lives." American Federation of Teachers, November 18, 2018. https://www.aft.org/column/electing-improve-peoples-lives.

Chapter 10

INTERVIEWS

Hogue, op. cit. Sen. Heidi Heitkamp, interview with author May 30, 2019 Catron, op. cit. Porter, op. cit.

- Diamond, Jeremy. "Trump Says It's 'A Very Scary Time for Young Men in America.'" CNN Politics, October 2, 2018. https://www.cnn.com/2018/10/02/politics/trump-scary-time-for-young-men-metoo/index.html.
- Elliott, Phillip. "Here's the Real Reason Mitch McConnell Canceled August Recess." *Time*, June 5, 2018. https://time.com/5302138/congress-recess-august-mitch-mcconnell/.
- Green, Emma. "Susan Collins Gambles with the Future of Roe v. Wade." *The Atlantic*, October 9, 2018. https://www.theatlantic.com/politics/archive/2018/10/susan-collins-brett-kavanaugh-roe-v-wade/572344/.
- Ioannou, Filipa. "Kamala Harris goes viral grilling Kavanaugh on laws restricting the male body." *SFGate*, September 6, 2018. https://www.sfgate.com/politics/article/kamala-harris-kavanaugh-male-body-roe-abortion-13209859.php.
- Lesniewski, Niels. "Mitch McConnell Sees Electoral Gains From Fight Over Brett Kavanaugh." *Roll Call*, October 6, 2018. https://www.rollcall.com/2018/10/06/mitch-mcconnell-sees-electoral-gains-from-fight-over-brett-kavanaugh/.
- Malloy, Allie, Kate Sullivan, and Jeff Zeleny. "Trump Mocks Christine Blasey Ford's Testimony Tells People to 'Think of Your Son.'" CNN Politics, October 3, 2018. https://www.cnn.com/2018/10/02/politics/trump-mocks-christine-blasey-ford-kavanaugh-supreme-court/index.html.
- Marcus, R. Supreme Ambition: Brett Kavanaugh and the Conservative Takeover. New York: Simon & Schuster, 2020.
- Merica, Dana. "Kavanaugh gets combative with Democratic senator over questions about drinking." CNN Politics, September 28, 2018. https://www.cnn.com/2018/09/27/politics/kavanaugh-klobuchar-questions-about-drinking/index.html.
- Phillip, A., and D. Merica. "Kamala Harris rode the Kavanaugh wave once. Can she do it again?" September 17, 2019. https://www.cnn.com/2019/09/17/politics/kamala-harris-brett-kavanaugh/index.html.

Werner, Erica. "Some GOP senators concede Ford's credibility but point to lack of corroboration." *Washington Post*, September 27, 2018. https://richmond.com/news/local/government-politics/abigail-spanbergers-passion-for-languages-led-her-to-the-cia/article_d99787c8-8f5a-5e99-946c-be207565f62f.html.

Chapter 11

INTERVIEWS

Nancy Pelosi, interview with author Porter, op. cit. McGrath, op. cit. Spanberger, op. cit. Catron, op. cit. Lim, op. cit.

WORKS CITED

Conway, op. cit.

- Center for American Women and Politics. Press Release. July 28, 2020. https://cawp.rutgers.edu/sites/default/files/resources/press-release -update-end-of-filing_0.pdf.
- Results: Women Candidates in the 2018 Elections.https://cawp.rutgers.edu/sites/default/files/resources/results_release_5bletterhead 5d_1.pdf.
- Chira, Susan. "Banner Year for Female Candidates Doesn't Extend to Republican Women." *New York Times*, November 15, 2018. https://www.nytimes.com/2018/11/15/us/politics/women-politics-republican.html.
- CNN 2016 Exit Polls retrieved from https://www.cnn.com/election/2016/results/exit-polls.
- Coppins, M. "Trump Cares About Only One Audience." *The Atlantic*, January 14, 2019. https://www.theatlantic.com/politics/archive/2019/01/trump-mocks-christine-blasey-ford-rally/580069/.
- Fausset, Richard, Reid J. Epstein, and Rick Rojas. "'I Refuse Not to Be Heard': Georgia in Uproar Over Voting Meltdown." New York Times, June 9, 2020. https://www.nytimes.com/2020/06/09/us/politics/atlanta-voting-georgia-primary.html.
- Gallup. "Party Affiliation." December 22, 2020. https://news.gallup.com/poll/15370/party-affiliation.aspx.
- Galston, William A. "Why Did House Democrats Underperform Compared to Joe Biden?" Brookings Institution, December 21, 2020.

- https://www.brookings.edu/blog/fixgov/2020/12/21/why-did-house -democrats-underperform-compared-to-joe-biden/.
- Ghitza, Yair. "Revisiting What Happened in the 2018 Election." *Medium*, May 21, 2019. https://medium.com/@yghitza_48326/revisiting-what -happened-in-the-2018-election-c532feb51c0.
- Groppe, M. "Year of the Woman"? Not for Republican women in the House, where their ranks have plunged to a 25-year low." *USA Today*, December 13, 2018. https://www.usatoday.com/story/news/politics/2018/12/13/house-gop-women-shrinking-lowest-level-25-years/2207124002/.
- Holyk, G. (2016). Gender, Education Split Among White Voters Key to 2016 Election (POLL). https://abcnews.go.com/Politics/race-gender-education-keys-2016-election-poll/story?id=41404170.
- Kiefer, Francine. "How Republican Women Won a Record Number of Seats in Congress." *Christian Science Monitor*, November 9, 2020. https://www.csmonitor.com/USA/Politics/2020/1109/How-Republican-women-won-a-record-number-of-seats-in-Congress.
- Lawless, J. L., and R. L. Fox. Women, Men & US Politics: 10 Big Questions. New York: W.W. Norton & Company, 2017.
- Noe-Bustamante, Luis, Jens M. Krogstad, and Antonio Flores. "Historic highs in 2018 voter turnout extended across racial and ethnic groups." Pew Research Center, September 23, 2020. https://www.pewresearch.org/fact-tank/2019/05/01/historic-highs-in-2018-voter-turnout-extended-across-racial-and-ethnic-groups/.
- North, A. "The midterm election shows white women are finally starting to abandon Trump." *Vox*, November 7, 2018. https://www.vox.com/policy-and-politics/2018/11/7/18064260/midterm-elections-turnout-women-trump-exit-polls.
- Pathé, Simone. "Elise Stefanik Wants to Play in Primaries to Help Republican Women." *Roll Call*, December 4, 2018. https://www.rollcall.com/2018/12/04/elise-stefanik-wants-to-play-in-primaries-to-help-republican-women/.
- Why Women Run. Center for American Women and Politics. Rutgers University. August 8, 2019. https://cawp.rutgers.edu/bridge-report-1.
- Wilson, P. Results of Spanberger vs. Ward in 7th District Dem primary. Richmond Times-Dispatch, June 11, 2018. https://richmond.com/z-no-digital/results-of-spanberger-vs-ward-in-7th-district-dem-primary/article_d315b9e1-d801-5a37-91ab-b87a3e077f47.html.
- Zhou, Li. "Why More Republican Women Are Running for the House Than Ever Before." *Vox*, May 27, 2020. https://www.vox.com/21262150/house-republican-women-candidates.

Chapter 12

INTERVIEWS

Pelosi, interview with author Hogue, interview with author

WORKS CITED

- Bash, D. "Nancy Pelosi: 'I want women to see that you do not get pushed around.'" CNN, November 13, 2018. https://www.cnn.com/2018/11/13/politics/nancy-pelosi-badass-women-washington/index.html.
- Bassett, L. "Katie Porter Survived Domestic Abuse, Only to Have It Used Against Her in Her Campaign." *Huffington Post*, May 11, 2018. https://www.huffingtonpost.ca/entry/candidate-survived-domestic-abuse_n_5 af47e3ce4b0859d11d15299?ri18n=true.
- Nash, E., L. Mohammed, O. Cappello, S. Naide, and Z. Ansari-Thomas. "State Policy Trends at Mid-Year 2019: States Race to Ban or Protect Abortion." November 11,2019. https://www.guttmacher.org/article/2019/07/state-policy-trends-mid-year-2019-states-race-ban-or-protect-abortion.
- Stewart, Emily. "A leader in the fight to protect Roe v. Wade lays out the plan to stop Brett Kavanaugh." *Vox*, July 29, 2018. https://www.vox.com/policy-and-politics/2018/7/29/17625884/brett-kavanaugh-abortion-naral-ilyse-hogue.
- Women Chairs of Subcommittees of Standing Committees in the U.S. House, 1947–Present. US House of Representatives: History, Art & Archives. (n.d.). https://history.house.gov/Exhibitions-and-Publications/WIC/Historical-Data/Women-Chairs-of-Subcommittees/.

Chapter 13

INTERVIEWS

Stacey Abrams, interview with author Gillibrand, interview with the author Klobuchar, interview with author Harris campaigns, interview with author

- Alter, Charlotte. "Other Countries Have Elected Women Leaders for Decades. Why Can't America?" *Time*, March 7, 2020. https://time.com/5798122/elizabeth-warren-woman-president-america/.
- Astor, Maggie. "'A Woman, Just Not That Woman': How Sexism Plays Out on the Trail." *New York Times*, February 11, 2019. https://www.nytimes.com/2019/02/11/us/politics/sexism-double-standard-2020.html.

- Becker, Amanda. "'Badass' National Security Women Offer Democrats a Trump Antidote." Reuters, December 5, 2018. https://www.reuters.com/article/us-usa-politics-women-idUSKBN1O419I.
- Burns, Alexander, and Lisa Lerer. "In 2020, Democrats Expect a Female Front-Runner. Or Three." *New York Times*, October 19, 2018. https://www.nytimes.com/2018/10/19/us/politics/democrats-women-president-2020.html.
- Capehart, Jonathan. "Cape Up Live: Sen. Kamala Harris with Jonathan Capehart." Washington Post, July 9, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/podcasts/post-live/cape-up-live-sen-kamala-harris-with-jonathan-capehart/.
- Center for American Women and Politics. Unfinished Business from https://womenrun.rutgers.edu/why-how-women-run/.
- Cillizza, Chris. "11 Democratic women who could run for president in 2020, ranked." Washington Post, January 9, 2017. https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/the-fix/wp/2017/01/09/11-democratic-women-who-could-run-for-president-in-2020-ranked/.
- ——. "Why is Donald Trump always defending Bernie Sanders?" CNN, February 18, 2020. https://www.cnn.com/2020/02/14/politics/trump-bernie-sanders-2020/index.html.
- ——. "Bernie Sanders' disastrous answer on '60 Minutes.'" CNN, February 25, 2020. Retrieved from https://www.cnn.com/2020/02/24/politics/bernie-sanders-donald-trump-2020/index.html.
- CNBC Digital Video: Senator Elizabeth Warren Sits Down with CNBC Editor at Large John Harwood. July 24, 2018. https://www.cnbc.com/2018/07/24/cnbc-digital-video-senator-elizabeth-warren-sits-down-with-cnbc-edito.html.
- Concha, Joe. "Buttigieg Is the Media's 'It' Candidate." *The Hill*, April 4, 2019. https://thehill.com/opinion/campaign/437392-buttigieg-is-medias-internets-it-candidate.
- Dugyala, R. Native American critics still wary of Warren despite apology tour. *Politico*, August 27, 2019. https://www.politico.com/story/2019/08/27/native-american-critics-elizabeth-warren-1475903.
- Entman, L. "Grassley, Klobuchar most effective senators of 115th Congress, according to study." myVU, February 28, 1970. //news .vanderbilt.edu/2019/02/28/grassley-klobuchar-most-effective-senators -of-115th-congress-according-to-study/.
- Forbes 400 2020: The Richest People in America. (n.d.). https://www.forbes.com/forbes-400/.
- Harris, Kamala. *The Truths We Hold: An American Journey*. London: Vintage, 2021.
- Korecki, N. "John Delaney expands Iowa 2020 footprint." Politico,

- November 17, 2018. https://www.politico.com/story/2018/11/16/john -delaney-iowa-2020-1000484.
- ——. Warren confronts question of whether DNA test was a misfire. *Politico*, January 5, 2019. https://www.politico.com/story/2019/01/05/elizabeth-warren-native-american-ancestry-dna-test-1082570.
- Nichols, Thomas M. The Death of Expertise: The Campaign Against Established Knowledge and Why It Matters. New York: Oxford University Press: 2019.
- Newburger, Emma. "A historic number of women were elected in 2018 these four are expected to run for president in 2020." CNBC, November 26, 2018. https://www.cnbc.com/2018/11/21/four-women-expected-to-run-for-president-in-2020.html.
- Politics Is Personal: Keys to Likeability and Electability . . . (n.d.). Retrieved from https://www.barbaraleefoundation.org/wp-content/uploads/BLFF-Likeability-Memo-FINAL-1.pdf.
- Pu, B., and J. Jester. "Andrew Yang isn't traditionally 'presidential.' Why his supporters love it and how race may factor in." NBCNews, February 10, 2020. https://www.nbcnews.com/news/asian-america/andrew-yang -isn-t-traditionally-presidential-why-his-supporters-love-n1134066.
- Rubin, Jennifer. "Opinion: Elizabeth Warren Has Two Big Problems." Washington Post, December 16, 2019. https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2019/12/16/warrens-two-troubles/.
- Sarlin, B. "Why 'Medicare for All' wrecked Elizabeth Warren but not Bernie Sanders." NBC News, March 5, 2020. https://www.nbcnews .com/politics/2020-election/why-medicare-all-wrecked-elizabeth -warren-not-bernie-sanders-n1150691.
- Study: Klobuchar Most Effective Democratic Senator in Congress.

 March 1, 2019. Retrieved from https://www.klobuchar.senate.gov/public/index.cfm/2019/3/study-klobuchar-most-effective-democratic-senator-in-congress.
- Tanzi, Alexandre. "Women Millionaires Top Men on Average Wage Earnings in U.S." Bloomberg.com. Bloomberg, July 27, 2019. https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2019-07-27/female-millionaires -earned-more-than-men-in-the-u-s-on-average.
- Torry, Jack. "Does experience matter anymore in US presidential elections?" *Columbus Dispatch*, April 22, 2019. https://www.dispatch.com/news/20190422/does-experience-matter-anymore-in-us-presidential-elections.
- Time, March 10, 2020. Twitter. https://twitter.com/TIME/status/1237287747674570753.
- Volden, C. "Cornyn Named One of Most Effective Lawmakers—Texas Insider." February 27, 2019. https://thelawmakers.org/legislative

-effectiveness-scores/highlights-from-the-new-115th-congress -legislative-effectiveness-scores.

Chapter 14

INTERVIEWS

Carroll, op. cit. Harris, op. cit.

- Beinart, Peter. "Fear of a Female President." *The Atlantic*, June 3, 2019. https://www.theatlantic.com/magazine/archive/2016/10/fear-of-a-female-president/497564/.
- Bellafante, Ginia. "Before Ocasio-Cortez, the Elizabeth Holtzman Effect." New York Times, July 5, 2018. https://www.nytimes.com/2018/07/05/nyregion/before-ocasio-cortez-the-elizabeth-holtzman-effect.html.
- Bennetts, L. "On Aggression in Politics: Are Women Judged by a Double Standard?" *New York Times*, February 12, 1979. https://www.nytimes.com/1979/02/12/archives/on-aggression-in-politics-are-women-judged-by-a-double-standard-one.html.
- Bialik, Carl. "How Unconscious Sexism Could Help Explain Trump's Win." *FiveThirtyEight*, January 21, 2017. Retrieved from https://fivethirtyeight.com/features/how-unconscious-sexism-could-help-explain-trumps-win/.
- Cohn, N. "Why Trump Won: Working-Class Whites." New York Times, November 9, 2016. https://www.nytimes.com/2016/11/10/upshot/why-trump-won-working-class-whites.html.
- Columbia Journalism Review. (n.d.). "Drive-by journalism in Trumplandia." https://www.cjr.org/united_states_project/trump-voters-media-coverage .php.
- DeCosta-Klipa, N. "Is the Media's Elizabeth Warren Coverage Repeating the Same Mistakes of 2016?" Boston.com, January 4, 2019. https://www.boston.com/news/politics/2019/01/04/elizabeth-warren-media-coverage-hillary-clinton.
- Editorial Board. "Opinion: Bernie Sanders Wants to Change Your Mind." New York Times, January 13, 2020. https://www.nytimes.com/interactive/2020/01/13/opinion/bernie-sanders-nytimes-interview.html.
- Flegenheimer, M., and S. Ember. "How Amy Klobuchar Treats Her Staff." New York Times, February 22, 2019. https://www.nytimes.com/2019/02/22/us/politics/amy-klobuchar-staff.html.
- Francis, Robert D. "Him, Not Her: Why Working-Class White Men

- Reluctant about Trump Still Made Him President of the United States." *Socius*, January 2018.
- Harris, Kamala. "Sen. Kamala Harris on Criminal Justice Reform: 'It's Time We Address Women's Incarceration.'" *Essence*, July 26, 2017. https://www.essence.com/news/kamala-harris-women-incarceration-rates-criminal-justice-reform/.
- Heintz, P. "Anger Management: Sanders Fights for Employees, Except His Own." November 12, 2020. https://www.sevendaysvt.com/vermont/anger-management-sanders-fights-for-employees-except-his-own/Content?oid=2834657.
- Huey-Burns, Caitlin. Twitter, February 16, 2019. https://twitter.com/chueyburns/status/1096804616065425410.
- Hunt, Kasie. Twitter, February 16, 2019. https://twitter.com/kasie/status/1096850435649007617?lang=en.
- Korecki, Natasha. "Warren Battles the Ghosts of Hillary." *Politico*, December 31, 2018. https://www.politico.com/story/2018/12/31/elizabeth-warren-hillary-clinton-1077008.
- Markowicz, K. "No, it's not sexist to call Elizabeth Warren 'unlikable." *New York Post*, January 7, 2019. https://nypost.com/2019/01/06/no-its-not-sexist-to-call-elizabeth-warren-unlikable/.
- Nguyen, T. "Terrified Aides Say Senator Klobuchar Is Just Like Trump." Vanity Fair, February 8, 2019. https://www.vanityfair.com/news/2019/02/senator-klobuchar-temper-rumors.
- "Politics is Personal: Keys to Likeability and Electability for Women (2017). March 31, 2020. Retrieved from https://www.barbaraleefoundation.org/research/likeability/.
- Riccardi, N. "After 2016 loss, Democrats know they need White male voters." APNews, April 7, 2019. https://apnews.com/article/79fefc13c5a54b089da12c7007e98ac8.
- Saad, L. "Trump and Clinton Finish with Historically Poor Images." Gallup, January 14, 2021. https://news.gallup.com/poll/197231/trump-clinton-finish-historically-poor-images.aspx.
- Shah, P. "The Double Bind for Women in Leadership" WESA, March 5, 2018. https://www.wesa.fm/post/double-bind-women-leadership.
- Shapiro, W. "Joe Biden Is the Democrats' Safety School." *New Republic*, May 17, 2019. https://newrepublic.com/article/153936/joe-biden-democrats-safety-school.
- Tankersley, J. "How Trump Won: The Revenge of Working-Class Whites." Washington Post, April 29, 2019. https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/wonk/wp/2016/11/09/how-trump-won-the-revenge-of-working-class-whites/.
- Thrush, G., and S. Ember. "The Bernie Sanders Personality Test." New

- York Times, March 6, 2020. https://www.nytimes.com/2020/03/06/us/politics/bernie-sanders-image.html.
- Tumulty, Karen. "Opinion: Would a Female Presidential Candidate Survive Putting Her Haircut on Social Media?" Washington Post, May 16, 2019. https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/would-a -female-presidential-candidate-survive-putting-her-haircut-on-social -media/2019/05/16/2585d482–77eb-11e9-b7ae-390de4259661_story.html.
- Vedantam, S. "Too Sweet, Or Too Shrill? The Double Bind for Women." October 2016. Retrieved from https://www.wkyufm.org/post/too-sweet-or-too-shrill-double-bind-women#stream/0.

Chapter 15

- Alemany, J. "Analysis: Power Up: Women took center stage at Democratic debate. And that was a good thing." *Washington Post*, July 17, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/powerpost/paloma/powerup/2019/11/21/powerup-women-took-center-stage-at-democratic-debate-and-that-was-a-good-thing/5dd5ce5a602ff11 84c316741/.
- Amnesty International. "Why Twitter is a toxic place for women." https://www.amnesty.org/en/latest/research/2018/03/online-violence-against -women-chapter-1/.
- Bardella, Kurt. "Trump's MAGA supporters and Twitter Bernie Bros have this ugly tactic in common." NBC News, January 19, 2020. https://www.nbcnews.com/think/opinion/trump-s-maga-supporters-twitter-bernie-bros-have-ugly-tactic-ncna1117901.
- Bassett, Laura. "The #NeverWarren Attacks Are No Help to Bernie Sanders Either." GQ, January 2020. https://www.gq.com/story/never-warren-attacks-bernie-sanders.
- Beauchamp, Zack. "The raging controversy over 'Bernie Bros' and the so-called dirtbag left, explained." *Vox*, March 9, 2020. https://www.vox.com/policy-and-politics/2020/3/9/21168312/bernie-bros-bernie-sanders-chapo-trap-house-dirtbag-left.
- Bowden, John. "Van Jones: Warren should get credit for having 'destroyed' Bloomberg." *The Hill*, March 4, 2020. https://thehill.com/homenews/campaign/485871-van-jones-warren-should-get-credit-for-having-destroyed-bloomberg.
- Brooks, Ryan. "Bernie Sanders' Very Online Fans Are Filling Elizabeth Warren's Twitter Mentions with Snakes." *BuzzFeed News*, January 15, 2020. https://www.buzzfeednews.com/article/ryancbrooks/warren-bernie-snake-twitter-2020.

- Christopher, Tommy. "Bernie Sanders Spox Claims—Without Evidence— That Mike Bloomberg Has Had Multiple Heart Attacks." Mediaite, February 19, 2020. https://www.mediaite.com/news/bernie-sanders -spox-claims-without-evidence-that-mike-bloomberg-has-had -multiple-heart-attacks/.
- Dylan Matthews, Z. "5 winners and 3 losers from the September 2019 Democratic presidential debate." *Vox*, September 13, 2019. https://www.vox.com/2020-presidential-election/2019/9/12/20863070/september -2019-democratic-presidential-debate-winner-losers.
- First Democratic debate 2019: Live updates from Night Two. June 28, 2019. https://www.nbcnews.com/politics/2020-election/live-blog/first-democratic-debate-2019-live-updates-night-two-n1023321/ncrd1024306#liveBlogHeader.
- Harris, Kamala. Twitter, May 30, 2019. https://twitter.com/kamalaharris/status/1134092540616069120?lang=en.
- Lampen, C. "Of Course, a Woman Can Be President." The Cut, January 15, 2020. https://www.thecut.com/2020/01/elizabeth-warren-bernie -sanders-debate-woman-president.html.
- Linskey, A. "The women asked for forgiveness. The men tried to sell their books: How a Democratic debate moment put a spotlight on gender." *Washington Post*, December 20, 2019. https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/seek-forgiveness-or-give-a-gift-how-a-democratic-debate-moment-put-gender-in-the-spotlight/2019/12/20/6b77450c-22db-11ea-a153-dce4b94e4249_story.html.
- McArdle, M. "Harris Demands Dem Candidates Address Abortion Rights During Debate." *National Review*, October 16, 2019. https://www.nationalreview.com/news/kamala-harris-demands-democratic-candidates-address-abortion-rights-during-debate/.
- Moore, M. "Trump calls out Washington Post columnist Jennifer Rubin for 'Bloombefg' typo." *New York Post*, February 20, 2020. https://nypost.com/2020/02/20/trump-calls-out-washington-post-columnist-jennifer-rubin-for-bloombefg-typo/.
- MSBNC Podcast Transcript: Running on Empty. October 28, 2020. https://www.msnbc.com/podcast/transcript-running-empty-n1245055.
- Noor, P. "Facebook criticised after women complain of inaction over abuse." *The Guardian*, March 4, 2019. https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2019/mar/04/facebook-women-abuse-harassment-social-media-amnesty.
- Paz, I. "Kamala Harris and Joe Biden Clash on Race and Busing." *New York Times*, June 28, 2019. https://www.nytimes.com/2019/06/27/us/politics/kamala-harris-joe-biden-busing.html.
- Schouten, F. "Kamala Harris shines in commanding Democratic debate

- performance." CNN, June 28, 2019. Retrieved from https://www.cnn.com/2019/06/27/politics/kamala-harris-democratic-debate-performance/index.html.
- Silver, Nate. "Polls Since The Second Debate Show Kamala Harris Slipping." *FiveThirtyEight*, August 7, 2019. https://fivethirtyeight.com/features/polls-since-the-second-debate-show-kamala-harris-slipping/.
- Ward, M. "Warren hits Bloomberg while he's down." *Politico*, February 20, 2020. https://www.politico.com/news/2020/02/20/elizabeth-warren -attacks-bloomberg-debate-116362.

Chapter 16

INTERVIEWS

Spanberger, op. cit.

Mikie Sherrill, interview with author, November 29, 2019 Meghan Hatcher Mays, interview with author, November 5, 2019

Porter, op. cit.

Klobuchar, op. cit.

- Allen, J. (n.d.). "On Impeachment, Warren Just Stole the Show from Her Dodging Democratic Rivals." *Oregon Herald.* https://www.oregonherald.com/bnews/story.cfm?id=1475.
- Associated Press. "Warren calls for House to begin impeachment proceedings." April 19, 2019. https://apnews.com/article/46bf3ebf6a554c32b5b38b060db5b21d.
- CNN. "Read Trump's phone conversation with Volodymyr Zelensky." September 26, 2019. https://www.cnn.com/2019/09/25/politics/donald-trump-ukraine-transcript-call/index.html.
- Crow, J., and G. Cisneros. "Opinion: Seven freshman Democrats: These allegations are a threat to all we have sworn to protect." Washington Post, September 26, 2019. https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2019/09/24/seven-freshman-democrats-these-allegations-are-threat-all-we-have-sworn-protect/.
- Doubek, J., and M. Martin. "Val Demings Says House Impeachment Managers 'Made Our Case.'" NPR, February 8, 2020. https://www.npr.org/2020/02/08/803917385/val-demings-says-house-impeachment-managers-made-our-case.
- France-Presse, A. "Trump Would Be 'In Handcuffs' If Not President, Says Democrat Warren." VOA News, May 2019. https://www.voanews.com/usa/trump-would-be-handcuffs-if-not-president-says-democrat-warren.

- Liptak, A. "Key Excerpts From Legal Scholars' Arguments on Impeachment." New York Times, December 4, 2019. https://www.nytimes.com/2019/12/04/us/politics/karlan-feldman-turley-gerhardt.html.
- Livingston, Abby. "How U.S. Rep. Sylvia Garcia of Houston Landed in the Middle of Donald Trump's Impeachment." *Texas Tribune*, January 29, 2020. https://www.texastribune.org/2020/01/29/how-us-rep-sylvia-garcia-houston-landed-middle-impeachment/.
- Phillips, A. "Analysis: 'The president is guilty': Mitt Romney's speech on his vote to convict Trump, annotated." Washington Post, February 5, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/2020/02/05/mitt-romney-impeachment-speech-annotated/?utm_campaign=wp_main&utm_medium=social&utm_source=facebook&fbclid=IwAR2-Ksg0c4E1OVR7umpLd6TkFuT5dmbHmeXKr4L3s_NhrWsOv2_etkPxQq0.
- Rubin, Jennifer. "Opinion: Klobuchar's friends tell a different story about her." *Washington Post*, February 12, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2020/02/11/klobuchars-friends-tell-different-story-about-her/.
- Schor, E. "Impeach Trump? Most 2020 Democrats tiptoe past the question." APNews, May 27, 2019. https://apnews.com/article/16953d35ea6a489381fb67163fbd37f8.
- Senator Harris' full statement on Trump's impeachment trial | Trump impeachment trial. PBS News Hour. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0U-yBNXYSOM.
- Senator Warren Refutes Leader McConnell's "Case Closed" Conclusion; Urges Congress to Uphold Constitutional Oath: U.S. Senator Elizabeth Warren of Massachusetts. May 7, 2019. Retrieved from https://www.warren.senate.gov/newsroom/press-releases/senator-warren-refutes-leader-mcconnells-case-closed-conclusion-urges-congress-to-uphold-constitutional-oath.
- Stevenson, Chris. "'I Would Like You to Do Us a Favor Though': The one sentence that could bring Trump down." *The Independent*, September 26, 2019. https://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/americas/us-politics/trump-ukraine-summary-impeachment-phone-call-transcript-zelensky-a9120521.html.

Chapter 17

INTERVIEWS

Klobuchar, op. cit. Harris, op. cit.

- Barbash, F. "Warren calls out Sanders for 'organized nastiness' and 'bullying' by his supporters." *Washington Post*, March 6, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/nation/2020/03/06/warren-sanders-maddow-bullying/.
- Cadelago, C., M. Severns, and M. Choi. "Kamala Harris' big question mark." *Politico*, February 28, 2019. https://www.politico.com/story/2019/02/28/kamala-harris-policies-1192919.
- Chronicle Editorial Board. "Editorial: Harris runs out of money, and out of moments." San Francisco Chronicle, December 4, 2019. https://www.sfchronicle.com/opinion/editorials/article/Editorial-Harris-runs-out-of-money-and-out-of-14879703.php.
- Edelman, A. "Elizabeth Warren reflects on sexism in 2020 campaign after exiting race." NBC News, March 5, 2020. https://www.nbcnews.com/politics/2020-election/elizabeth-warren-reflects-sexism-2020-campaign-after-exiting-race-n1150741.
- Greenman, Josh. "No, Elizabeth Warren's loss isn't about sexism." *Daily News*, March 5, 2020. https://www.nydailynews.com/opinion/ny-oped-warren-sexism-20200305-hvmnaqzvynebvop3ceznl4v744-story.html.
- Herzog, K. "Sexism Didn't Kill the Warren Campaign. The Warren Campaign Killed the Warren Campaign." March 6, 2020. https://reason.com/2020/03/06/sexism-didnt-kill-the-warren-campaign-the-warren-campaign-killed-the-warren-campaign/.
- Longwell, S. "'Never Trump' Republicans Will Support Biden, Not Sanders." *New York Times*, March 9, 2020. https://www.nytimes.com/2020/03/09/opinion/joe-biden-never-trump.html.
- Musumeci, N. "Gillibrand is a 'hypocrite' for saying Bill should've resigned: Ex-Clinton adviser." *New York Post*, November 17, 2017. https://nypost.com/2017/11/17/gillibrand-is-a-hypocrite-for-saying -bill-shouldve-resigned-ex-clinton-adviser/.
- Nicholas, Peter. "Donald Trump, Bernie Bro." *The Atlantic*, February 28, 2020. https://www.theatlantic.com/politics/archive/2020/02/trump-isnt-trying-to-bring-down-bernie-sandersyet/607183/.
- ——. "Why Trump Isn't Trying to Bring Down Bernie Sanders." MSN, February 2020. https://www.msn.com/en-gb/news/world/why -trump-isnt-trying-to-bring-down-bernie-sanders/arBB10w9RZ?li =BBoPWjQ&ocid=mailsignout&pfr=1&% 2525252525253Bocid =UP21DHP.
- Ross, K. "Sexism isn't to blame for Elizabeth Warren's Super Tuesday nightmare." *Washington Examiner*, March 4, 2020. https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/opinion/elizabeth-warrens-super-tuesday-nightmare-cant-be-blamed-on-sexism.

- Rubin, Jennifer. "Opinion: Amy Klobuchar is out. Democrats should thank her." Washington Post, March 3, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2020/03/02/amy-klobuchar-is-out-democrats-should-thank-her/.
- Steinhauer, J. "Bill Clinton Should Have Resigned Over Lewinsky Affair, Kirsten Gillibrand Says." *New York Times*, November 17, 2017. https://www.nytimes.com/2017/11/16/us/politics/gillibrand-bill-clinton-sexual-misconduct.html.
- Stepman, Inez. "Opinion: No, Elizabeth Warren is not a victim of sexism." Detroit News, March 10, 2020. https://www.detroitnews.com/story/opinion/2020/03/10/opinion-elizabeth-warren-president-sexism-victim/5000357002/.
- Wang, Amy, and Annie Linskey. "Elizabeth Warren's exit raises questions about the role of women in U.S. politics." Washington Post, March 6, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/sen-elizabeth -warren-ends-presidential-campaign/2020/03/05/98921986-4d33-11ea -9b5c-eac5b16dafaa_story.html?tid=lk_inline_manual_3&itid=lk_inline_manual_3.

Chapter 18

- Anderson, Cami. "Here's Why That Letter from Women Leaders to the News Media Is Such a Big Deal." *Forbes*, August 11, 2020. https://www.forbes.com/sites/camianderson1/2020/08/11/heres-why-that-letter-from-women-leaders-to-the-news-media-is-such-a-bfd/?sh=7d2652e1493f.
- Barbara Lee Foundation. Essential Guide: Substance. July 23, 2019. https://www.barbaraleefoundation.org/politics/campaign-essentials/essential-guide-substance/.
- Capehart, J. "Opinion: Val Demings says the VP talk is 'such an honor.'" Washington Post, March 17, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2020/03/17/val-demings-says-vp-talk-is-such-an-honor/.
- Carter, C. "Without Question, Biden Needs Black Mothers to Win the 2020 Presidential Election." *Forbes*, June 4, 2020. https://www.forbes.com/sites/christinecarter/2020/06/04/without-question-biden-needs-black-mothers-to-win-the-2020-presidential-election/?sh=2edca9db22d8.
- Casey Joins Senators Booker and Harris in Introducing Sweeping Police Reform Bill. June 8, 2020. https://www.casey.senate.gov/newsroom /releases/casey-joins-senators-booker-and-harris-in-introducing -sweeping-police-reform-bill.

- Cory Booker and Kamala Harris Speech Transcript on George Floyd & Racial Injustice. June 3, 2020. Retrieved from https://www.rev.com/blog/transcripts/cory-booker-kamala-harris-speech-transcript-on-george-floyd-racial-injustice.
- Christopher, Tommy. "Amid Campaign to Hobble Her VP Chances, Kamala Harris Tells Black Girls Lead Conference 'I Want You to Be Ambitious.'" Mediaite, August 1, 2020. https://www.mediaite.com/news/amid-campaign-to-hobble-her-vp-chances-kamala-harris-tells-black-girls-lead-conference-i-want-you-to-be-ambitious/.
- Data Lounge. "There's reportedly a 'contingent' of Democrats lobbying against Kamala Harris as Biden's running mate." July 27, 2020. https://www.datalounge.com/thread/26609184-there-s-reportedly-a-contingent-of-democrats-lobbying-against-kamala-harris-as-biden-s-running-mate.
- Dillon, Jen O'Malley. Twitter, June 29, 2020. https://twitter.com/jomalleydillon/status/1288664987817381888?lang=en.
- Glueck, K., J. Martin, and A. Burns. "Behind Biden's Reversal on Hyde Amendment: Lobbying, Backlash and an Ally's Call." *New York Times*, June 8, 2019. https://www.nytimes.com/2019/06/07/us/politics/biden-abortion-hyde-amendment.html.
- Harris, Kamala. "To Be Silent Is to Be Complicit." *Cosmopolitan*, June 4, 2020. https://www.cosmopolitan.com/politics/a32766156/kamala -harris-black-lives-matter-protests/.
- Harris, Kamala. Twitter, May 30, 2020. https://twitter.com/kamalaharris/status/1266839402724163584?lang=en.
- Korecki, Natasha, Christopher Cadelago, and Marc Caputo. "'She had no remorse': Why Kamala Harris isn't a lock for VP." *Politico*, July 27, 2020. https://www.politico.com/news/2020/07/27/kamala-harris-biden-vp -381829.
- Lerer, L. "Women's Groups Will Host Summit Meeting Before D.N.C." New York Times, March 12, 2020. https://www.nytimes.com/2020/03/12/us/politics/women-democratic-party-convention.html.
- NARAL President on Biden's Comments to the DNC: We're glad he listened to the voices of millions of women. June 7, 2019. https://www.prochoiceamerica.org/2019/06/07/biden-hyde-oppose/.
- Rubin, Jennifer. "Opinion: Women launch a shot across the media's bow." Washington Post, August 7, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2020/08/07/women-launch-shot-across-medias-bow/.
- Ruiz, Michelle. "The Veep Watch: Some People Seem to Have a Problem with Kamala Harris's 'Ambition.' I Wonder Why." *Vogue*, August 3, 2020. https://www.vogue.com/article/kamala-harris-ambition-joe-biden-running-mate.

- Scherer, M. "Inside Biden's unusual VP pick process: Tough questions, 11 finalists and many lawyers." *Washington Post*, August 13, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/inside-bidens-unusual-vp-pick-process-tough-questions-11-finalists-and-many-lawyers/2020/08/11 /75511cbc-dc24–11ea-809e-b8be57ba616e_story.html.
- Shultz, Connie. "Finding hope in her ambition." (n.d.) https://sanduskyregister.com/news/272432/finding-hope-in-her-ambition/.
- Sotomayor, M. "Amid Floyd fallout, Clyburn says it's not the right time for Klobuchar to be named VP." NBC News, April 15, 2020. https://www.nbcnews.com/politics/meet-the-press/blog/meet-press-blog-latest-news-analysis-data-driving-political-discussion-n988541/ncrd1218681#blogHeader.
- Walsh, J. "No Matter Who Biden Chooses as VP, It Will Be a Bittersweet Win for Women." *The Nation*, August 6, 2020. https://www.thenation.com/article/politics/suffrage-female-vice-president/.
- Wright, J. "Harris talks ambition in women of color after personal attacks during Biden's VP search." CNN, August 3, 2020. https://www.cnn.com/2020/07/31/politics/kamala-harris-ambition-remarks/index.html.

Chapter 19

- Axios. Twitter, August 19, 2020. https://twitter.com/axios/status/1296277122424754176?lang=en.
- Bendery, J. "Nancy Pelosi 'Couldn't Have Been Prouder' of AOC's Response to GOP Rep's Sexism." *Huffington Post*, July 24, 2020. https://www.huffpost.com/entry/nancy-pelosi-alexandria-ocasio-cortez-ted-yoho-trump-sexism_n_5f1b4394c5b6296fbf429692.
- Botel, M. "How Black women worked to secure Joe Biden's election as president." *USA Today*, December 2, 2020. https://www.usatoday.com/story/opinion/2020/12/02/how-black-women-organized-voters-secure-joe-bidens-victory-column/6475054002/?fbclid=IwAR2KCw-OdeVl9Mlauf5GH6nRKbfRu3sHhjr-SATi6BRrkufkuPokxq6lzh8.
- Brownstein, R. "Trump's message collides with diversifying suburbs." CNN, July 28, 2020. https://www.cnn.com/2020/07/28/politics/trump-2020-election-suburbs-diversity/index.html.
- DNC Opening Speech Kamala Harris. https://www.facebook.com/watch/?v=635431164023635.
- Ian Schwartz. "AOC House Floor Speech: I Was Minding My Own Business and Rep. Yoho Called Me A 'F*cking Bitch." July 23, 2020. https://www.realclearpolitics.com/video/2020/07/23/aoc_house

- _floor_speech_i_was_minding_my_own_business_and_rep_yoho _called_me_a_fcking_bitch.html.
- Liptak, K. "Trump pitches White suburban voters in blatantly political White House event." CNN, July 17, 2020. https://www.cnn.com/2020/07/16/politics/donald-trump-white-suburbs/index.html.
- Palmer, E. "Everything Rush Limbaugh has said about Kamala Harris." Newsweek, August 17, 2020. https://www.newsweek.com/rush-limbaugh-kamala-harris-radio-show-1525554.
- Rein, L. "As Trump appointees flout the Hatch Act, civil servants who get caught get punished." *Washington Post*, August 29, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/hatch-act-trump-convention/2020/08/28/dce68a7e-e877-11ea-bc79-834454439a44_story.html.
- Tavernise, S. "A New Political Force Emerges in Georgia: Asian-American Voters." *New York Times*, November 25, 2020. https://www.nytimes.com/2020/11/25/us/georgia-asian-american-voters.html.
- Warren, M., and R. Nobles. "Trump's new line of attack on Biden is an old campaign standby." CNN, August 4, 2020. https://www.cnn.com/2020/08/04/politics/trump-reset-biden-ads-sanders-aoc/index.html.
- Washington, Jessica, and Tiffany Arnold. "'Whatever it takes': How Black women fought to mobilize America's voters." *The Guardian*, November 12, 2020. https://www.theguardian.com/us-news/2020/nov/12/black-women-voters-mobilize-georgia-elections.
- Woke, Be. Vote. BE WOKE.VOTE launches the "Rep Your City" Tour in States across the Country to Mobilize Voters Leading up to the Election. October 9, 2020. https://www.prnewswire.com/news-releases/be-wokevote-launches-the-rep-your-city-tour-in-states-across-the-country-to-mobilize-voters-leading-up-to-the-election-301149162.html.
- Yam, K. "How Asian American 1st-time voters who helped flip GOP district are mobilizing for Georgia runoff." NBC News, December 30, 2020. https://www.nbcnews.com/news/asian-america/how-asian-american-1st-time-voters-who-helped-flip-gop-n1251175.
- Yglesias, M. "Trump's tweets about saving the 'Suburban Lifestyle Dream,' explained." *Vox*, August 3, 2020. https://www.vox.com/2020/8/3/21347565/suburban-lifestyle-dream-trump-tweets-fair-housing.

Chapter 20

INTERVIEWS

Jen O'Malley Dillion, interview with author August 26, 2020 Longwell, op. cit.

Kamala Harris, interview with author September 21, 2020

- Alexander, H. "Harris won the debate according to CNN Instant Poll while undecided focus group found her 'abrasive.'" *Daily Mail*, October 27, 2020. https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-8817981/Harris-won-debate-according-CNN-Instant-Poll-Fox-News-viewers-abrasive.html.
- Anonymous. "I Am Part of the Resistance Inside the Trump Administration." *New York Times*, September 5, 2018. https://www.nytimes.com/2018/09/05/opinion/trump-white-house-anonymous-resistance.html.
- Bostock, B. "Rick Santorum cut off female co-panelist Gloria Borger while she was talking about Mike Pence interrupting Kamala Harris at the VP debate." *Business Insider*, October 8, 2020. https://www.businessinsider.com/rick-santorum-cut-off-gloria-borger-discussing-pence-interruption-video-2020–10.
- Dawsey, J. "Former Pence aide says she will vote for Biden because of Trump's 'flat-out disregard for human life' during pandemic." Washington Post, September 18, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/olivia-troye-coronavirus-white-house/2020/09/17/d3f67ede-f8ed-11ea-a510-f57d8ce76e11_story.html.
- Fowers, A. "Ginsburg death set off month-long donor rush for Senate Democratic candidates." *Washington Post*, October 23, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/2020/10/22/senate-democrats-rbg-donor-enthusiasm/?arc404=true.
- Friedman, Roger. "A Searing Kamala Harris Trounces Mike Pence in Only Vice Presidential Debate: 'I Will Not Be Lectured.'" Showbiz411, October 8, 2020. https://www.showbiz411.com/2020/10/07/a-searing -kamala-harris-trounces-mike-pence-in-only-vice-presidential-debate -i-will-not-be-lectured.
- Galofaro, C. "'Our house is on fire': Suburban women lead a Trump revolt." Associated Press, October 19, 2020. https://apnews.com/article/election-2020-virus-outbreak-race-and-ethnicity-joe-biden-donald-trump-a0e8c8f5332151cb74e6333e87eab920.
- Glasser, Susan B. "The Trials of a Never Trump Republican." New Yorker, March 23, 2020. https://www.newyorker.com/magazine/2020/03/30/the-trials-of-a-never-trump-republican.
- Halon, Y. "Undecided voters found Harris 'abrasive, condescending' in vice presidential debate: Frank Luntz." Fox News, October 8, 2020. https://www.foxnews.com/media/vice-presidential-debate-reaction -undecided voters?fbclid=IwAR1mGyKRdPoRyAMeqb5GByEkEarJi8 -QCbR25OyeYgeuLQu_2-i5V5aMN4A.
- Johnson, J. "They voted for him and now regret it. Why White women are turning away from Trump." *Washington Post*, September 14, 2020.

- https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/white-women-trump-biden/2020/09/12/6764b89a-f167-11ea-999c-67ff7bf6a9d2_story.html.
- Leonhardt, D. "18 Revelations from a Trove of Trump Tax Records." *New York Times*, September 27, 2020. https://www.nytimes.com/2020/09/27/us/trump-taxes-takeaways.html.
- MSNBC Video; Nicolle Wallace 'Ads Best I Have Ever Seen'. https://www.msnbc.com/msnbc/watch/nicolle-wallace-calls-pro-biden-ad-one-of-the-best-i-ve-seen-in-my-career-85103685748.
- Shear, Michael. "Miles Taylor, a Former Homeland Security Official, Reveals He Was 'Anonymous.'" New York Times, October 28, 2020. https://www.nytimes.com/2020/10/28/us/politics/miles-taylor-anonymous-trump.html.
- Stein, Sam. Twitter, October 7, 2020. https://twitter.com/samstein/status/1314049009162608645?lang=da.
- Swan, B. "They tried to get Trump to care about right-wing terrorism. He ignored them." *Politico*, August 26, 2020. https://www.politico.com/news/2020/08/26/trump-domestic-extemism-homeland-security-401926.
- Terruso, Julia. "White women in Pennsylvania are ditching Trump: 'He's a really good con.'" *Philadelphia Inquirer*, October 26, 2020. https://www.inquirer.com/politics/election/white-women-pennsylvania-trump-20201019.html.
- Wheeler, Tarah. Twitter, October 7, 2020. https://twitter.com/tarah/status/1314022106217107456.
- Wootson, C., and D. Hawkins. "Trump's 'stand by' remark puts the Proud Boys in the spotlight." *Washington Post*, October 1, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/nation/2020/09/30/proudboys1001/.

Chapter 21

INTERVIEWS

Godfrey, op. cit.

Harris, op. cit.

- ABC News Analysis Desk. Election 2016 National Exit Poll Results and Analysis. November 8, 2016. https://abcnews.go.com/Politics/election -2016-national-exit-poll-results-analysis/story?id=43368675.
- Astor, M. "Native Americans Helped Flip Arizona. Can They Mobilize in Georgia?" *New York Times*, December 4, 2020. https://www.nytimes.com/2020/12/04/us/politics/georgia-native-american-voters.html.

- Center for American Women and Politics. Statement on Kamala Harris Becoming the First Woman and First Woman of Color Elected Vice President. November 7, 2020. https://cawp.rutgers.edu/sites/default/files/resources/press-release-kamala-harris-vp-elect.pdf.
- Crumpton, T. "Perspective: Black women saved the Democrats. Don't make us do it again." *Washington Post*, November 7, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/outlook/2020/11/07/black-women-joe-biden-vote/.
- Ferman, M. "Donald Trump made inroads in South Texas this year. These voters explain why." *Texas Tribune*, November 13, 2020. https://www.texastribune.org/2020/11/13/south-texas-voters-donald-trump/.
- Fonseca, F. "Native American votes helped secure Biden's win in Arizona." Associated Press, November 19, 2020. https://apnews.com/article/election-2020-joe-biden-flagstaff-arizona-voting-rights-fa452fbd546fa 00535679d78ac40b890.
- Godfrey, E. "Revenge of the Wine Moms." *The Atlantic*, October 21, 2020. Retrieved from https://www.theatlantic.com/politics/archive/2020/10/how-suburban-women-are-remaking-democratic-party/616766/.
- "Latino Voters in the 2020 Election National Survey Results." http://publications.unidosus.org/bitstream/handle/123456789/2096/unidosus_latinodecisions_latinovotersinthe2020election.pdf?sequence=1&isAllowed=y.
- Merrill, Jeremy B., and Ryan McCarthy. "Trump Won Florida After Running a False Ad Tying Biden to Venezuelan Socialists." ProPublica, November 12, 2020. https://www.propublica.org/article/trump-won-florida-after-running-a-false-ad-tying-biden-to-venezuelan-socialists.
- Rubio, Marco. Twitter, November 1, 2020. https://twitter.com/marcorubio/status/1322899749784211458?lang=en.
- Rubin, Jennifer. "Opinion: Biden can't end GOP denialism, but Fox News might." *Washington Post*, December 8, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2020/12/08/biden-cant-end-gop-denialism-fox-might/.
- ——. "Opinion: What to do about America's great racial divide." Washington Post, November 5, 2020. https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2020/11/05/what-to-do-about-race-big-divider-american-politics/.
- Viglucci, Andres, David Smiley, Lautaro Grinspan, and Antonio Maria Delgado. "'People believe it.' Republicans' drumbeat of socialism helped win voters in Miami." *Miami Herald*, November 7, 2020. https://www.miamiherald.com/news/politics-government/article247001412.html.

Chapter 22

INTERVIEWS

Conway, interview with the author
Kelly Dittmar, interview with author, November 9, 2020
Lim, op. cit.

Meghan Milloy, interview with author, December 29, 2020 Sarah Longwell, interview with author, October 6, 2020 Stephanie Schriock, interview with author, November 12, 2020

- Biryukov, Nikita. "GOP women's group blast Palatucci." New Jersey Globe, October 19, 2019. https://newjerseyglobe.com/congress/gop-womens-group-blast-palatucci/.
- CAWP Staff. "Results: Women Candidates in the 2020 Elections." Center for American Women and Politics, November 4, 2020. https://cawp.rutgers.edu/election-analysis/results-women-candidates-2020 -elections.
- Center for American Women and Politics. "Election 2020 Results Tracker." January 28, 2021. https://cawp.rutgers.edu/election2020-results-tracker.
- Davis, Julie. "Joan Perry's Defeat in G.O.P. Primary Points Up Party's Gender Woes." *New York Times*, July 10, 2019. https://www.nytimes.com/2019/07/10/us/politics/republicans-women.html.
- Fisher, Abigail. "Winning for Women? Gender and the GOP in the Trump Era." *American Political Review*, February 2, 2020. http://www.wesleyanarcadia.com/fall-2019/2020/2/2/winning-for-women-gender-and-the-gop-in-the-trump-era.
- Latino Decisions. "CAP Action Fund: What Really Happened with the Latino Vote: Dec 6." December 2016. https://latinodecisions.com/polls-and-research/cap-action-fund-what-really-happened-with-the-latino-vote-dec-6/.
- Republican Women for Progress. "Our 2020 Women to Watch." *Medium*, November 5, 2020. https://medium.com/republican-women-for-progress/our-2020-women-to-watch-51379f545231.
- Schriock, Stephanie. "Turning the Wave into a Sea Change: EMILY's List Impact in 2020." EMILY's List, Press release, October 30, 2020. https://www.emilyslist.org/news/entry/turning-the-wave-into-a-sea-change-emilys-list-impact-in-2020.
- Winning for Women. "WFW Action Fund." Accessed on January 8, 2021. https://winningforwomen.com/action-fund-2/.

Chapter 23

INTERVIEWS

Klobuchar, op. cit.

Deborah Robinson, interview with author

WORKS CITED

- Betancourt, Bianca. "Kamala Harris Honors Black Women as the 'Backbone of Our Democracy" in Victory Speech." *Harper's Bazaar*, November 7, 2020. https://www.harpersbazaar.com/culture/politics/a34608098/kamala-harris-vice-president-victory-speech/.
- Feller, Madison, and Rose Minutaglio. "Four Years in the Front Row." *Elle*, January 17, 2021. https://www.elle.com/culture/career-politics/a35174004/women-four-years-covering-trump/?utm_medium=social-media&utm_source=twitter&utm_campaign=socialflowTWELM.
- Nolan, Bridget, and Dana Bash. "Five badass women of the leading Democratic presidential campaigns: No longer 'token women' with seats at the table." CNN Politics, October 26, 2019. https://www.cnn.com/2019/10/26/politics/badass-women-citizen-democratic-campaign-operatives/index.html.
- Schriock, Stephanie. "Turning the Wave into a Sea Change: EMILY's List Impact in 2020." EMILY's List, Press release, October 30, 2020. https://www.emilyslist.org/news/entry/turning-the-wave-into-a-sea-change-emilys-list-impact-in-2020.

Chapter 24

INTERVIEWS

Spanberger, op. cit.

WORKS CITED

- Christiansen, Erik A. "How Are the Laws Sparked by #MeToo Affecting Workplace Harassment?" American Bar Association, May 8, 2020. https://www.americanbar.org/groups/litigation/publications/litigation-news/featured-articles/2020/new-state-laws-expand-workplace-protections-sexual-harassment-victims/.
- Cooperman, Rosalyn. "Women Donors and Women's PACs Deliver for Democratic, not Republican, Women Candidates in 2018." Gender Watch 2018, November 25, 2018. https://www.genderwatch2018.org/women-donors-pacs-2018/.

EEOC Releases Fiscal Year 2018 Enforcement and Litigation Data. (n.d.).

- https://www.eeoc.gov/newsroom/eeoc-releases-fiscal-year-2018 -enforcement-and-litigation-data.
- Findings from the 2020 American Values Survey. https://www.brookings.edu/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/AVS-2020-Presentation-FINAL.pdf.
- Fingerhut, Hannah. "Most in US express positive views of country's growing racial and ethnic diversity." Pew Research Center, June 14, 2018. https://www.pewresearch.org/fact-tank/2018/06/14/most-americans-express-positive-views-of-countrys-growing-racial-and-ethnic-diversity/.
- Joe Biden speech in full: It is time for us to come together as a nation.

 November 7, 2020. https://www.thenationalnews.com/world/the
 -americas/joe-biden-speech-in-full-it-is-time-for-us-to-come-together
 -as-a-nation-1.1107101.
- Jones, Robert P. *The End of White Christian America*. New York: Simon & Schuster, 2017.
- Levy, Rose, and Martin Mattsson. "The Effects of Social Movements: Evidence from #MeToo." July 22, 2020. https://papers.ssrn.com/sol3/papers.cfm?abstract_id=3496903.
- PRRI. "Dueling Realities: Amid Multiple Crises, Trump and Biden Supporters See Divergent Priorities And Futures For The Country." (n.d.). https://www.prri.org/research/amid-multiple-crises-trump-and-biden-supporters-see-different-realities-and-futures-for-the-nation/.
- Vandermaas-Peeler, Alex, et al. "Partisan Polarization Dominates Trump Era: Findings from the 2018 American Values Survey." Public Religion Research Institute, October 29, 2018. https://www.prri.org/research/partisan-polarization-dominates-trump-era-findings-from-the-2018-american-values-survey/.
- Wehner, Peter. "The Exposure of the Republican Party." *The Atlantic*, November 14, 2019. https://www.theatlantic.com/ideas/archive/2019/11/trumps-republican-party-built-lies/601990/.
- Westwood, Rosemary. "Why Is the GOP 'Losing With Women'? Leading Female Republicans Talk About How to Get More Votes." *Pacific Standard*, January 22, 2019. https://psmag.com/social-justice/why-is-the-gop-losing-with-women-leading-female-republicans-talk-about-how-to-get-more-votes.